
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Planning Department 
  

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 

TO: Kelly Cooper, Assembly President 

 Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly 
 

THRU: Charlie Pierce, Mayor 

 Marcus Mueller, Acting Planning Director 
 

FROM: Scott Huff, Platting Manager 

  

DATE: May 5, 2020 
 

RE: Amendment to Ordinance 2020-23, Authorizing a One-Time Extension 

of KPB 20.70.130 Which Sets a One-Year Deadline to Record a Final Plat 

Following Vacation Approval (Mayor) 

 

To avoid a potential timing issue this amendment would extend the KPB 20.70.130 

one-year vacation plat deadline until either November 15, 2020 or 30 days after 

the date Governor Dunleavy determines that the statewide Covid-19 public 

health disaster emergency no longer exists, whichever occurs first.  

 

The following show the amendments with the changes shown. (Please note the 

changes are in bold with additions underlined and deletions crossed out.) 

 

 Amend Section 2 to read as follows: 

 

SECTION 2.  That the one-year vacation plat deadline established under KPB 

20.70.130 is extended until the earlier of: 

   

  (1) November 15, 2020; or 

 

(2) 30 days after the date the governor determines, pursuant to 

applicable law, that the Disaster Emergency no longer exists.  

 

 

Your consideration of this ordinance is appreciated.  
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